

Deputy Minister
18th Floor Commerce Place
10155 - 102 Street
Edmonton, Alberta T5J 4L4
Telephone: 780-427-4826
MA.DMO@gov.ab.ca

AR117248

March 31, 2025

Jody Quickstad Chief Administrative Officer Town of Daysland PO Box 610 Daysland AB T0B 1A0

Dear Jody Quickstad:

Subject: 2024/25 Alberta Community Partnership – Intermunicipal Collaboration Application

Thank you for your grant application under the Intermunicipal Collaboration component of the 2024/25 Alberta Community Partnership (ACP) program.

Your application was reviewed and screened against publicly available criteria in accordance with program guidelines. On behalf of the Minister, I regret to advise the following application has been declined:

Regional Land Use and Cemetery Asset Management Strategy – \$200,000

The program received significant interest and a high volume of applications. Due to the highly competitive nature of the selection process, not all projects could be funded.

If you have any additional questions regarding your application, please contact Ryan Barber, Manager, Provincial Regional and Operating Programs, toll-free by first dialing 310-0000, then 780-422-8755, or at acp.grants@gov.ab.ca.

The ministry recognizes the cooperative efforts being taken throughout Alberta to build stronger communities. I look forward to working in partnership with you on other endeavours through our grant programs.

Sincerely,

Brandy Cox Deputy Minister

cc: Honourable Ric McIver, Minister of Municipal Affairs

Classification: Public